
 
DMA ADMINISTRATIVE LETTER NO. 05-03 

           
 
DATE:  AUGUST 29, 2002 
 
Subject: NC Health Choice Enrollment Freeze  
 
Distribution: County Directors of Social Services 

Medicaid Income Maintenance Directors 
NCHC/F&C Medicaid Supervisors 
NCHC/F&C Medicaid Caseworkers 

 
 
This is to inform you that North Carolina will NOT have to freeze NC Health Choice 
enrollment effective September 1, 2002, as previously indicated in Family and Children’s 
Medicaid Change No. 03-03. 
 
Please disregard the policy implementation instructions in F&C Change 03-03.  Continue 
to register AND APPROVE NC Health Choice applications for eligible families taken on 
and after September 1, 2002.  The Eligibility Information System (EIS) will accept and 
process these applications as usual. 
 
We will notify you should there be any change in this policy at a later date.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact your Medicaid 
Program Representative.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
      Nina M. Yeager 
      Director  
 
 
 
(This material was written by Jonnette Earnhardt, Eligibility Information Systems.)      


